Minutes of the General Meeting - August 1l4th, 1976
- Loni Beach Advisory Committee - Rural Municipality of Gimli

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 P.M. by the
Chgirman, Mrs. Dorothy Yates.

A moment of silence was observed for those who had
passed away during the previous year: Mrs. Rice

.. ,
Mr. Erickson, Mr. Harold Steiman, Mr. Sam Lazerek.

The members of the Advisory Committee were introduced
and the chairman thanked them for their cooperation and
support during their term of office.

The Minutes of the last meeting July 7th, 1975 were

moved adopted as read - by Bob W
Ada Orris. y Bob Watson and seconded by

The chairman read her report and asked for its acceptance.
This was seconded by Ada Orris.

A lengthy discussion followed concerning the tennis court.
Questions were raised regarding maintenance, noise, etc.
Mrs. Yates advised the meeting that we had the services
of an architedt who would design the playground area for
us and also send colored slides showing what could be
done at very little cost. A row of trees would Dbe
planted along the lot line on Vaughan St. and in the
spfing volunteers would be needed for painting etc.

A concrete perpendicular finger placed on the
beach was a point of much discussion. Mr. Mattick
advised that anyone doing so could be libel if the matter
was reported to the Federal Government. Residents
complained that it was impossibhle to pass by this object.
A letter was to be sent to those responsible asking for
the removal of the concrete structure or steps to be
built over the top. .




Mr. Wilbur asked the Chairman if there was someone else
beside Mr. Adamek who we could deal with. He was advised
that Mr. Adamek was in charge and he was the only person
whom we could contact. Mr. Wilbur stated that he had never
at any time received a truthful answer from him.

Mrs. Yates advised the meeting that Mr. Adamek had
felt certain that we would be able to procure the services :
of Mr. Bob Burkhard again this fall and winter in policing
Loni Beach, and that the rural municipality would pay him
for doing so.

Dr. Hollenberg requested the building of washroom
facilities on the beach area. This would be very unlikely.

Complaints were received regarding dogs running loose
on the beach. Mrs. Yates advised that next year there would
be proper signs erected regarding this.

Mr. Smith on Loni Ave. complained about the road at
the north end of Loni Ave. connecting with Lake avenue being
‘used as a drag strip. He would like to see it taken out.now
that the roads are back to normal. A turn around should be made
at the north end of Lake Avenue as before. The motion was
made by Mr. Smith and seconded by Mr. Wilbur. Carried.

Miss Johnston moved to have a bridge built over the
Government ditch connecting with Lake Avenue at the south end.
The motion was defeated.

Motion to adjourn by Mr. Wilbur - seconded by
Dr. Sigmundson.




